
CHNA Board Meeting - Monday January 18, 2016
Attendees:   
President – Karen Wright, Vice President – Peter Eady, History and Heritage – Andy Billingsley, Secretary – Laurel McIvor, Planning and Development – Kathy Kennedy, Safety – Shane Quinn, Fundraising and Membership – Shelley Mullins, Traffic - Luanne Calcutt, Communications – Alyson Queen, CAC and ROH - Gisele Microys
Agenda
1. Welcome and Confirmation of Agenda
2. Acceptance of November Minutes  
· Motion to accept minutes as tabled in late November by Peter, seconded by Giselle
· For future minutes, we all agreed to try editing a common document posted on Dropbox.
· ACTION: Peter will invite us all to join a Dropbox and send basic instructions.
3. Tonight’s Topics: Priorities for 2016 
a. Karen - President
· Attending meeting tomorrow to begin planning the consultation related to the hospital’s move to the Experimental Farm. 
· Ruskin lease is up for renewal – will be set as a 10 year lease, with an option to renew for two more five-year terms.
· City’s 2017 event funding – Karen to attend upcoming meeting to find out more details.

· All were in favour of agreeing to allow a student that requested attend one of our committee meetings to learn more about community associations.
· ACTION: Karen will follow-up and invite student to attend an appropriate committee meeting, such as a Traffic meeting
b. Peter Eady – VP

· Petition to reduce speed to 40 km/hr on Beech Ave has expired, needs to be redone. Unfortunately the time limit to taking action on the original petition was unclear.
· ACTION:  Peter and Shelley will develop and distribute a flyer (using this as a joint opportunity to also do a membership drive) giving an update and then work with a committee to redo the petition.

· Met with ChaPARC, a non-profit that is separate from CHNA. As a non-profit, they can accept charitable donations.  Their executive is primarily interested and involved in Reid and Fairmont Parks. As part of a commitment to improve communication and coordination with CHNA, they have offered to help with Pumpkins in the Park next fall.

· ACTION:  Peter will follow up to invite ChaPARC committee to do a special presentation at our spring AGM.
c. Shelley- Fundraising and Membership
· Working with Alyson on a membership flyer, just need to add quotes from Karen and Jeff Leiper. 
· ACTIONS:  Next follow-up membership meeting (to confirm flyer) is at Shelley’s house 7pm, January 20, committee will send draft for review

· We have an opportunity for expansion in member benefits and sponsorships which could provide an important incentive for membership sales and renewals.

· ACTION:  All Executive members to assist in looking for exclusive membership benefits from local businesses – please broker initial discussion and forward any leads to Shelley.
· Shelley would like to double current membership of 40 in the first quarter of the year.  Ultimately, she feels 200 households is a realistic target.

d. Kathy – Planning & Development  

· Number of position papers on planning and development issues in our neighbourhood were submitted recently including Minimum Parking Requirements and Zoning changes for 101/105 Champagne Ave. See details and documents submitted on CHNA website.
· ACTION: Karen suggested that all Executive members read and keep up to date on issues posted on CHNA website.

· Proposed that we initiate a volunteer award for CHNA – present it at the spring AGM and give out nomination forms to then decide and award at the fall AGM. General agreement that this would be a nice way to build community.

· Working with Laurel to investigate how to secure Queen Juliana as a greenspace.  Ideally we’d like to submit a motion for the spring AGM.

· Would like to see the bocce pits rebuilt at Ev Tremblay Park. 

· ACTION: Kathy will ask the ChaPARC committee about assisting with the repair and/or rebuilding of the bocce courts and/or other improvements at Ev Tremblay Park

· OMB hearing for Carling/Preston secondary plan starts Feb 2 and goes for 5 days. 
· Liveable Bayswater has remerged to try and leverage community support for building speedbumps on Bayswater instead of the planned bump-out at Bayswater & Hickory.

e. Luanne –Transportation
· Met with Karen and Jeff Leiper to review rezoning application for 991 Carling. It is currently owned by the Aga Khan Foundation but they allow the hospital access to the parking lot. They have asked for an 18 month extension to this arrangement. 
· ACTIONS: Luanne will provide an update the situation for the website. 

· Residents have initiated an informal campaign to call in concerns about the 5-way stop at Fairmont and Sherwood. An officer came to observe the intersection on at least 2 days and while he agreed that drivers were not observing the rules, he felt that the situation didn’t warrant ticketing or increased enforcement.  Luanne has invited the Police officer to come to a traffic meeting to explain his recommendation.
· Floated out the idea of doing a neighbourhood audit on something of interest to community (i.e. walkability; accessibility; cycling safety) as a proactive approach to community improvement.
· ACTION: All executive members are asked to think about what kind of traffic audit might be of value to our neighbourhood.
f. Shane – Safety & Security
· There has been one break & enter in our neighbourhood, however we don’t feel it’s necessary to take any action (re communication) at this point.
· Reviewed the OPS Business plan (re 'shared responsibility for community safety') and doesn’t feel that there’s any need for specific action from CHNA.
g. Andy – History and Heritage 
· Has done some investigation on alternative uses for St. Matthias’s Church building and property (deconsecrating church still to happen, and will be put up for sale very soon). A variety of ideas have been tabled (i.e. purchase by another religious community; a concert hall; moving Rosemont library and/or a community centre).  No action to be taken by CHNA, more just an update so that we’re informed of what is happening.

· Remembering Reid Park group is interested in having an on-site acknowledgement of the Reid Farm. The idea of a semi-translucent panel, partial wall and/or etching of Andrew King’s drawing was well received by the Executive. Extra rocks could be sold as garden rocks as a local fundraiser. No action required.
· Rosemont Library recently received an engineering report and expansion on existing site isn’t possible. They will either have to move or demolish and rebuild. The library organizers will be organizing a public consultation event in April, details tba.
· ACTION:  All Executive members are encouraged to sign up for the READ (Rosemont Expansion and Development group) e-newsletter and to share the poster to stay informed about the future of the Rosemont Library. 
· Accolades were shared for the History Pin map on the CHNA website. Some minor suggestions for improvement (i.e. providing some brief instructions on how to use and how to contribute photos and/or maps) were shared. 
· ACTIONS: 
· Andy will work with the History Pin team to add some instructions.
· Alyson will do a story & press release about it to build awareness.
h. Gisele Microys – CAC and ROH 

· CAC meetings are going to be discontinued due to difficulty in raising enough participation for a quorum.   
· ACTION: Gisele will ask about alternative communication channels if and when issues arise. She will report back at our next meeting.
i. Alyson – 

· Is learning how to send emails through MailChimp and will have administrator access soon.
· ACTIONS:
· Alyson will send out a group email before our next meeting.
· Alyson will do some website clean-up: she’s asked all EX to please forward ideas, requests for content restoration and or/pet peeves.
4. Next Meeting:  March 21 2016 - location 80 MacFarlane Ave.
5. Shelley moved to adjourn, Karen seconded it, carried & meeting adjourned around 8:40pm

